
 

Our Ref: 8380 
 
 

 
Mayor  
Town of Victoria Park  
Locked Bag 437 
VICTORIA PARK WA 6979 
 
 
Dear Mayor 
 
ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT 
INTERIM AUDIT RESULTS FOR THE YEAR ENDING 30 JUNE 2022 
 
We have completed the interim audit for the year ending 30 June 2022. We performed this 
phase of the audit in accordance with our audit plan. The focus of our interim audit was to 
evaluate the overall control environment, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on 
the effectiveness of internal control, and to obtain an understanding of the key business 
processes, risks and internal controls relevant to our audit of the annual financial report.  
 
Management Control Issues 
We would like to draw your attention to the attached listing of deficiencies in internal control 
and other matters that were identified during the course of the interim audit. These matters 
have been discussed with management and their comments have been included on the 
attachment. The matters reported are limited to those deficiencies that were identified during 
the interim audit that we have concluded are of sufficient importance to merit being reported to 
management.  
 
We have forwarded a copy of this letter to the CEO. A copy will also be forwarded to the 
Minister for Local Government when we forward our auditor’s report on the annual financial 
report to the Minister on completion of the audit. 
 
Feel free to contact me on 6557 7609 if you would like to discuss these matters further. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Jordan Langford-Smith 
Senior Director 
Financial Audit 
30 September 2022 
 
Attach 
 

7th Floor, Albert Facey House 
469 Wellington Street, Perth 

 

Mail to: Perth BC 
PO Box 8489 

PERTH  WA  6849 
 

Tel: 08 6557 7500 
Email: info@audit.wa.gov.au 


